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57 ABSTRACT 
A device for preventing forced entry through a door 
used in conjunction with a doorjamb and a lock with a 
bolt interconnecting the door and jamb in which a 
metal plate is bolted or otherwise secured to the door 
overlapping the doorjamb. One or more studs are used 
to interconnect the plate and the adjacent face of the 
doorjamb to prevent the doorjamb from being forced 
away from the door. The studs preferably are secured 
to the plate and project inwardly into holes in the door 
jamb. A slot, preferably of an arcuate configuration, is 
provided in the vertical edge of the plate on the door 
for receiving the doorknob shaft and surrounding plate 
or fixtures thereof. 

8 Claims, 3 Drawing Figures 
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1. 

DOOR PROTECTOR DEVICE 

In opening doors having the conventional spring bolt 
lock, a burglar often can easily open the locked door 
merely by slipping a plastic card, such as a credit card, 
inwardly between the edge of the door and the door 
jamb and then forcing the bolt out of the receiver slot. 
Since this practice will not open dead bolt locks, the 
burglar frequently uses a jimmy, wrecking bar, or other 
tool to pry the doorjamb away from the door, and 
thereby disengages the dead bolt from the receiver slot. 
This operation is performed by placing the end of the 
jimmy into the space between the edge of the door and 
the jamb at or immediately above or below the lock and 
forcing the jamb away from the door. This method can 
be practiced successfully on both wood and steel door 
frames, both of which will split, break, or yield suffi 
ciently to permit the bolt to slip from the receiver slot 
and release the door so that it can be opened to gain en 
trance to the building. Various improvements have 
been made in the lock and catch for the bolt, and the 
doorjamb has often been strengthened, but these mea 
sures will merely resist the use of a jimmy or other pry 
bar to disengage the bolt from the catch. It is, there 
fore, one of the principal objects of the present inven 
tion to provide a device which can easily be installed 
and used in conjunction with the lock to prevent the 
use by a burglar of either a card or knife on a spring 
bolt lock and a jimmy or other pry bar on a dead bolt 
lock. 
Another object of the invention is to provide a device 

which when installed on a door firmly retains the door 
and doorjamb in proper spaced relation where the bolt 
will remain securely locked, and which will prevent the 
doorjamb from being pried away from the door to re 
lease the bolt from the receiver slot. 

Still another object of the invention is to provide a 
door protector device which is simple in construction 
and design and will not interfere with the normal opera 
tion of the lock or door, and which can be installed 
without changing or removing the lock or appreciably 
altering the door and doorjamb. 
Additional objects and advantages of the present in 

vention will become apparent from the following de 
scription and accompanying drawing, wherein: 
FIG. 1 is a fragmentary view of a door and doorjamb 

and an elevational view of the present door protector 
device, showing the door in closed position; 
FIG. 2 is a horizontal cross-sectional view of the 

doorjamb and door protector device shown in FIG. 1, 
the section being taken on line 2-2 of the latter figure, 
showing the door in closed and partially opened posi 
tions; and 
FIG. 3 is a perspective view of the door protector de 

vice shown in the preceding figures, removed from the 
door. 

Referring more specifically to the drawing, numeral 
10 indicates generally a door protector device embody 
ing the present invention and showing it mounted on 
and secured to a door 12 used in combination with a 
doorjamb 14. The door may be of any suitable con 
struction, either wood or metal, and the doorjamb is 
shown as a metal doorjamb or frame. However, the de 
vice may be used in conjunction with a wood doorjamb 
or frame. The door and frame may be considered con 
ventional for the purpose of the present invention. 

2 
A lock, indicated generally by numeral 20, is 

mounted on the door and includes inside knob. 22 and 
outside knob. 24, the lock mechanism disposed in the 
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door and having a spring bolt 26 shown seated in a re 
ceiver slot 28 in the inner face 30 of the doorjamb. A 
door stop 32 is secured to the inner face of the door 
jamb by a plurality of screws 34. While the door is de 
scribed as one which opens outwardly from the build 
ing, the present door protector device may be used on 
a door which swings inwardly. 
The door protecting device shown in the drawing 

consists of a rigid metal plate 40, preferably of steel, se 
cured to the door by a pair of bolts 42 and 44 extending 
through slots 46 in plate 40. Holes are shown as square 
for receiving the square portion of the shank of a car 
riage bolt which has a round head 48 seating on the ex 
ternal surface of plate 40. The plate may be of various 
sizes, the one shown in the drawing being approxi 
mately 6 inches in height and 4% inches in width, and 
so positioned that the horizontal center of the plate is 
located on substantially the axis of bolt 26. In order to 
permit the plate to extend inwardly away from the edge 
of the door and form effective resistance to prying 
along the outer edge thereof, upper and lower exten 
sions 50 and 52 project inwardly beyond the axis of the 
two knobs, the two projections defining a slot 54 which 
surrounds the base of the knob and its fixtures. Since 
the door is often recessed slightly inwardly from the 
outer surface of the doorjamb, the two sections 62 and 
64 are offset at 60 so that each section will lie flat 
against the surface of the door and the front surface of 
the doorjamb, respectively. 
One of the important features of the present inven 

tion is the means whereby a jimmy or other prying tool 
cannot effectively be used to separate the doorjamb 
from the door and thereby release the bolt from the se 
curity slot 28. In the embodiment shown in the draw 
ing, two steel studs 70 and 72 are secured in holes 74 
and 76 in section 64. When the door is closed these two 
studs extend into holes 78 and 80 in the side of the 
doorjamb, holding the door and jamb in close proxim 
ity to one another and preventing the bolt from being 
disengaged from the slotted fixture in the inner surface 
of the jamb. 

In the installation and use of the door protector de 
vice, two holes are drilled in the door for receiving 
bolts 42 and 44, and two holes are drilled in the front 
face of the doorjamb or door frame for receiving studs 
70 and 72. After the plate has been mounted on the 
door and is rigidly secured thereto by bolts 42 and 44, 
when the door is closed, studs 70 and 72 seat in the two 
holes 78 and 80. With the plate bolted firmly to the 
door and studs 70 and 72 seated in holes 78 and 80, the 
doorjamb or door frame 14 cannot be pried away from 
the door in the vicinity of the lock, and hence the bolt 
26 cannot be dislodged or disengaged from the lock 
portion in which the receiver slot 28 is located. While 
the frame may be distorted and bent away from the 
door above and below the plate 40, the plate, since it 
is held by the two bolts and the two studs above and 
below the position of the lock, the frame is held in close 
proximity to the door near the lock. The device does 
not interfere with the normal use of the door, since the 
two studs easily seat in and can be removed from holes 
78 and 80, thus permitting the door to close and open 
freely. 
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While the present door protector device has been il 
lustrated in connection with an outwardly opening 
door, the structure of the device and the installation 
thereof are essentially the same for a door opening in 
wardly. However, with a door opening inwardly, the 
plate 40 does not prevent a card, knife or other thin in 
strument from being inserted between the door and the 
doorjamb to retract the spring type bolt. The device, 
however, prevents the doorjamb or frame from being 
pried away from the door sufficiently to disengage ei 
ther a spring bolt or dead bolt from the lock portion 
having receiver slot 28 therein. 
Various changes and modifications may be made in 

the door protector device to adapt it to different instal 
lations, without departing from the scope of the inven 
tion. 

I claim: 
1. A device for preventing forced entry through a 

door used in conjunction with a doorjamb and a lock 
with a bolt interconnecting the door and jamb and with 
a doorknob projecting outwardly from the door, com 
prising a plate adapted to be mounted on the door and 
to overlap the face of the jamb, means for rigidly secur 
ing said plate to the door, a stud means removably in 
terconnecting said plate and said jamb when the door 
is in its closed position, and a slot in one edge of said 
plate to permit the plate to partially surround the door 
knob and extend beyond the edge thereof. 

2. A device for preventing forced entry through a 
door as defined in claim 1 in which said stud means 
consists of a stud projecting inwardly from said plate 
for seating in a hole in the doorjamb. 

3. A device for preventing forced entry through a 
door as defined in claim 1 in which said stud means 
consists of two studs spaced vertically from one an 
other projecting inwardly from said plate for seating in 
corresponding holes in the doorjamb. 
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4 
4. A device for preventing forced entry through a 

door used in conjunction with a doorjamb and a lock 
with a bolt interconnecting the door and jamb and with 
a doorknob projecting outwardly from the door, as de 
fined in claim 3 in which a slot is provided in the edge 
of said plate to permit the plate to partially surround 
the doorknob and extend beyond the edge thereof. 

5. A device for preventing forced entry through a 
door as defined in claim 1 in which said means for rig 
idly securing said plate to the door consists of a pair of 
bolts extending through holes in said plate and door 
and being spaced vertically from one another. 

6. A device for preventing forced entry through a 
door as defined in claim 4 in which said means for rig 
idly securing said plate to the door consists of a pair of 
bolts extending through holes in said plate and door 
and being spaced vertically from one another. 

7. A device for preventing forced entry through a 
door used in conjunction with a doorjamb and a lock 
with a bolt interconnecting the door and jamb, com 
prising a plate of rigid metal plate material adapted to 
be mounted on the door and to overlap the face of the 
jamb, means for rigidly securing said plate to the door, 
and a stud means removably interconnecting said plate 
and said jamb when the door is in its closed position, 
said plate having two sections, one section seating on 
the door and the other section overlapping the door 
jamb and being offset outwardly from the section on 
the door. 

8. A device for preventing forced entry through a 
door as defined in claim 4 in which said plate has an 
offset defining two sections, one section seating on the 
door and the other section overlapping the doorjamb 
and being offset outwardly from the said section on the 
door. 
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